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March 1, 2016 
 
cynthia.g.wright@usdoj.gov 
Ms. Cynthia G. Wright 
Chair 
The Committee on Unauthorized Practice of Law 
430 E Street, N.W.  Room 123 
Washington, DC 20001 
 
Dear Ms. Wright and Members of The Committee on Unauthorized 
Practice of Law:  
 
Washington Council of Lawyers supports the ideas expressed in the 
comments of the D.C. Access to Justice Commission and the D.C. Bar 
Pro Bono Center regarding the proposed revisions to Rule 49 (c). It is 
our understanding that the D.C. Consortium of Legal Services Providers 
also is in agreement with the proposed Rule 49 (c) changes.  
 
Specifically, we support the amendment of the rule: 1) to permit active 
attorneys who are members of the bars of states or territories other than 
D.C. to perform pro bono service; 2) to permit inactive D.C. Bar 
members and inactive attorneys who are members of the bars of states 
or territories other than D.C. to perform pro bono service; 3) to permit 
law school graduates employed by PDS or non-profit organizations 
providing legal services to individuals of limited means to practice while 
their bar applications are pending and, 4) to streamline the technical 
requirements of Rule 49 (c), especially for attorneys from the Public 
Defender Service for the District of Columbia, and legal service 
organizations who, when they begin to practice in D.C., may maintain 
full-time active caseloads pursuant to Rule 49 for several months while 
awaiting admission to the D.C. Bar.  
 
Washington Council of Lawyers is a voluntary bar association that was 
founded in 1971. Our mission is to promote the practice of pro bono and 
public interest law. Our membership includes a broad range of lawyers, 
legal professionals, law students and others committed to advancing 
issues important to the public interest community. We work to ensure 
that our justice system serves everyone, including those who are poor or 
marginalized.   
 
We believe the proposed amendments to Rule 49 (c) will encourage pro 
bono service and expand the availability of quality legal representation 
for persons of limited means. We note that the provisions proposed by  
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the DC Access to Justice Commission permitting law school graduates affiliated with the 
Public Defender Service or a non-profit organization providing legal services to 
individuals of limited means to practice while their bar applications are pending would 
significantly expand the resources that legal services organizations can dedicate to 
representing people who would otherwise to unable to afford the costs of legal 
representation. 
 
It is our view that the thrust of the comments from the D.C. Access to Justice 
Commission and the D.C. Bar Pro Bono Center are substantially identical. We concur 
with the D.C. Access to Justice Commission that re-organizing the existing rule, and 
harmonizing the language across provisions, will clarify the rule, and make it easier for 
attorneys to apply the rule to their particular situation.  
 
We appreciate the significant work that the D.C. Access to Justice Commission and the 
D.C. Pro Bono Center have put into their comments, and the opportunity to lend our 
support to their proposals.  
 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

                      
            Paul S. Lee 
            President, Washington Council of Lawyers  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cc: 
 
Derek Mitchell 
Director, The Committee on Unauthorized Practice of Law 
dmitchell@dcappeals.gov. 
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